
City of Tukwila 
Allan Ekberg, Mayor 

INFORMATIONAL MEMORANDUM

TO: Community Services and Safety 

FROM:  Tracy Gallaway - Parks and Recreation Director 

BY: Matthew Austin - Parks Maintenance Supervisor 

CC: Mayor Ekberg 

DATE: 9/20/2021 

SUBJECT: Tukwila Park Improvements 

ISSUE 
Replacement of the Tukwila Park gazebo. 

BACKGROUND 
On July 19, 2020, the gazebo at Tukwila Park was destroyed by a fire. Throughout the past 14 
months, parks maintenance staff have been working on replacing the structure.  

DISCUSSION   
Staff worked with Public Works and the Washington Cities Insurance Authority (WCIA) to 
confirm that the replacement of the gazebo would be covered by insurance. Once confirmed, 
staff selected a contractor and a replacement structure. The new gazebo will be fire resistant, 
with a metal frame and roof and will have similar amenities such as integrated wiring, lighting, 
and electrical outlets for potential rentals. Attachment A is a contract to address the gazebo 
replacement. 

FINANCIAL IMPACT 
The gazebo replacement described in Attachment A will be reimbursed through WCIA with initial 
funding through the Parks and Recreation capital improvement budget utilizing a combination of 
King County Levy funds, Park Impact Fees and REET funds. 

Attachment A: Contract with Northwest Playgrounds for Tukwila Park 
Gazebo replacement 

$80,000 

 Total: $80,000 

RECOMMENDATION 
Staff recommends the City Council authorize the Mayor to sign the contract (Attachment A) with 
Northwest Playgrounds for $80,000 for installation of a new gazebo. 

ATTACHMENTS 
Attachment A: Northwest Playground Contract and Scope of Work. 
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